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Office Bearers and Committee for 2023

PRESIDENT Neil Rutherford (Bev) 0457 913082   0439 098943 51 Bond St, Kyabram 

VICE PRESIDENT Rob Fletcher (Barb Lloyd)                         0434 604896 33 Birkdale Sq, Tatura 

SECRETARY Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 

TREASURER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

COMMITTEE Lorraine Tainton 5827 1279      0409 956 074 10 Dean Dr, Kialla 

David Vibert (Janet)                        0466 077 746 22 Gordon Dr, Kialla 

     Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn) 5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

       The Club Captain, Swap Committee Chair and Immediate Past President are also on the Committee. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Brendan Walsh (Melissa) 5821 7334      0418 103 739 114 Hayes St, Shepparton 

PROPERTY OFFICER Ken Cuthbert (Joy) 5822 2023      0409 415 741 2 Loddon Crt, Shepparton 

CLUB PERMIT OFFICER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

CLUB PERMIT ASSISTANTS Gwyneth Trevaskis 5821 6281      0409 216 281 71 Lincoln Dr, Shepparton 

David Vibert (Janet)                        0466 077 746 22 Gordon Dr, Kialla 

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd and Kris Healey 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

A.O.M.C. DELEGATE Alan Lavis (Pat) 5821 6395      0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 

LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond 5826 2275 17 Robinson St, Murchison 

SUB-COMMITTEES 

EVENTS  CLUB CAPTAIN Leigh Johnston (Lynne) 5853 2014      0409 645 556 18 Richards St, Kyabram

                      COMMITTEE            Trevor Dainton, Alan Lavis, Hugh MacFadyen, John Truman 

CATERING   PRESIDENT Julie Mahoney                        0438 040 371 2 Benson Crt, Shepparton 

TREASURER        Bev Brownley      0439 098943

COMMITTEE    Sue Agosta,  Evie Boschetti,  Kris Healey,  Judy Mellington,  Bill Winters,  Lorraine Threlfall      

SWAP            PRESIDENT Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

SECRETARY Lindsay Braybon                        0477 087 997 PO Box 99, Numurkah 

COMMITTEE
      Harold Battersby,       Ann Bell,        Glenn Braybon,        Kris Healey,    
      Kelvin Ivers,   Trevor McKenzie,    Neil Rutherford,    Julie Mahoney,    Bev Brownley 

FACILITIES   PRESIDENT Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 

COMMITTEE     Ken Cuthbert,   Barry Galvin,  David Grant,  Lloyd Healey,  Alan Lavis 

SOCIAL GROUP Col Grace (President)      Sandra Pozzobon (Treasurer) 

COMMITTEE       Trevor Dainton,  Grace Ennis,  Gladys Grace,  John Pozzobon,  Les Williams 

CLUB CAR PHOTOS      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn)  5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

FRONT COVER - TROPHY WINNERS AT THE NOVEMBER 2022 CONCOURS

JOHN STEWART MEMORIAL TROPHY 
FOR BEST PRESENTED VEHICLE 1934 CHRYSLER 

CB convertible sedan 
Ken and Dawn Muston 

BARRY COLLISON MEMORIAL TROPHY 
(PEOPLE’S CHOICE) 

DUSTY SHAW MEMORIAL TROPHY  
FOR BEST INDIVIDUAL EFFORT 

1975 MG  B GT  
coupe

Peter Vibert 

JOHN HILL TROPHY 
FOR BEST MOTORCYCLE 

1976 HONDA  CB750 K6 
motorcycle

Brian and Evie Boschetti 

          ROLLS-ROYCE PERPETUAL TROPHY FOR CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR Kris Healey

      Statement of Purposes
     To foster recovery, restoration and preservation of all types of self propelled vehicles that fall within the broad meaning of the terms - 

Veteran   (pre 31-12-1918) 
Vintage      (1-1-1919 to 31-12-1930) 
Classic       (1-1-1931 to vehicles older than 25 years) 

     To conduct the sport of motor vehicle rally driving so as to promote and encourage that sport. 
     To conduct such events and activities as the Committee considers appropriate to: 
           (a)  increase the members’ awareness of our motoring heritage, and 
           (b)  enable the exchange of information and vehicle parts between similar clubs and interested members of  the public. 

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc
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ADDRESS ALL G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc., 
CORRESPONDENCE TO: P. O. BOX 704, 

SHEPPARTON.      3632. 
WEB-SITE: http://www.gvmvdc.com.au
E-MAIL: gvmvdc@iinet.net.au

MONTHLY Held in the G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc. Clubrooms,  40 Grahamvale Rd, Grahamvale (northeastern 
MEETINGS outskirts of Shepparton) on the second Thursday of each month, starting at 8.00pm. 

New members and visitors are welcome to attend. 

COMMITTEE Meets in the Clubrooms on the fourth Thursday of each month except December.

MEMBERSHIP Membership Fees for 2024 are $70.00 ($40 if joining after May).  

Financial year is from the Annual General Meeting in November.  

Subs can be paid directly into the Club’s bank account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank. 

BSB  633 000   Acct No  1366 25076.  Include your name and membership number as details. 

MONTHLY G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc.  monthly rallies are run on the  Sunday after the meeting  each month, unless 
RALLIES otherwise arranged,  starting at the Clubrooms at 10.00am.     Slower vehicles may leave earlier 

if they wish.            Members without a rally car can come modern or turn up and get a lift with 
somebody. Members are reminded to fill out the rally attendance sheet some time during the run. 

CLUB SHOP Lapel badges   (members) $4.00   Wind jacket $50.00
           (for non-members) $5.00   Windcheaters  (depending on size) $20 - $30
Car Badges (members only)      $16.00 T-shirts (depending on size/style) $15 - $25
            Contact the club librarian. Caps $15.00  
CD/DVD of past Journals (pdf)     $2.00 Windscreen stickers $3.00  
Club calendars (A4 or A3)      free Embroidered patch of club logo $3.00
Car details sheet (A4 laminated) $1.00                   Contact the club librarian. 
            Contact Brendan Walsh.                  You can contact these members at a monthly club meeting.

RED PLATE When your Club Permit is due for renewal, you can: 

VEHICLE -  bring the papers to a club meeting for signing, 

PERMIT -  post them with a self-addressed envelope to G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc Permit Officer,  c/-  P.O. Box 6, 

RENEWALS Shepparton 3632 and the Permit Officer will sign them and return them, or 

-  post them to the Permit Officer with a cheque and an envelope addressed to VicRoads 

and the Permit Officer will sign them and send them on. 

  See the Permit Officers at a meeting for further details.   You can also contact Peter Vibert 

   on 0408 333 172  or  5823 5865  to arrange a time.    Peter lives at 7 Cardinia Court, Kialla Lakes. 

CLUB LIBRARY A full listing of the Club’s books, manuals and DVDs is available in the library at club meetings. 

CAR PHOTOS Each member is entitled to have one car photo on the wall at no cost. Give your 220x140mm 
photo to Hugh MacFadyen with your details and the car’s details. He will do the framing. 
Further photos can be done for $10 each. See Hugh for details. 

JOURNAL Contributions for the next Journal should be to the Editor by the end of this month. 

“What was the deciding factor 
that made you buy this car?” 

“My wife.” 

Australian Women’s Weekly, 
28 May 1938 
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September, our busy month, is over for another year. Bearing in mind not only the Swap but the 
Federation North West Rally being entertained in Shepparton for three days. To all club members involved in 
both events, a massive Thank You for an excellent job completed with such professionalism.  

I have to admit to you all my lack of input for the Friday prior to the swap, due to some Peter Mac 
surgery, my apologies.  

Leigh Johnston and his committee are researching, trialling and conducting very interesting rallies 
throughout each month, a big thank you Leigh and your team. I for one know it just does not happen without 
effort and time!! 

A reminder to you all, November the 9th 2023, we have our General meeting followed by the Annual 
General Meeting, and nominations for all positions must be in the Secretary’s hand by the 2nd of November 
2023.  Believe me it is most rewarding to assist in the management of this Great Club. 

Until we catch up next meeting October the 12th at 8.00pm. 
Keep well and happy, 
Regards, 

Neil Rutherford   

It’s been a good month for our Club. Despite some threatening weather, the Swap Meet ended up a 
success financially, logistically and socially! We’ll hear more from Lloyd at the meeting but it all went very 
well. We’ve also had several enjoyable and successful events, notably the monthly coffee run and the Euroa 
Show and Shine. Reports are in this Journal.  

This month we’ve got the Mystery Mid-Week Rally and a coffee run to Murchison and Longwood. 
There are also a few members heading to Numurkah for Show Us Ya Wheels and to Gippsland for the Gateway 
to Gippsland Rally over the Melbourne Cup weekend – I’m sure they’ll have a great time! 

Next month is the Club’s AGM, and a nomination form is included with this Journal. Please consider 
how you can help with the management of the Club and its sub-committees. Get your nomination form in to 
the Secretary by 2nd November. 

The AGM also indicates that annual subs are due. You can pay by cash or EFTPOS at the meetings, 
or by EFT anytime – details are on page 2.  If there are any changes to your personal details, let me know using 
the enclosed renewal form.  

There’s an AOMC report in this Journal. A Federation report will be in next month’s Journal. 
And here are the answers for the last crossword- sorry, I forgot it last month! 
Don’t forget to wear your name badge at the meeting so everyone knows who 

you are!  
Regards,  

Brendan Walsh 

President’s Report

From the Editor

CONTENTS   4. Meeting Minutes  20. AOMC Report 
5. Committee Notes, Catering report  21.  Swap Report, Social News 
6. Coming Up 22. For Sale, Wanted 
8. Rally reports 25. Driver’s Calendar 

Mystery Mid-Week Rally – 18-19 October 

           If you’re not receiving a monthly email advising of a new Journal being available on our 
website, then you need to let me know! Just send a message to the Club’s email address (top of 
page 2) and I’ll add you to the list. Over 150 members now get this monthly message, plus other 
messages from the Club between Journals.
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       Minutes of the General Meeting held Thursday 
7th September 2023 at the clubrooms with 69 
members and one visitor in attendance, and 
apologies from 15 members being recorded. 

President Neil Rutherford opened the meeting at 
8pm with advice on meeting arrangements and 
facilities.  He also welcomed visitor Don Needham 
and made particular mention of Robin Fletcher’s role 
in acting for him in his absence with such excellent 
outcomes. 

Minutes: 
The minutes of the August 10 meeting, as published 
in the September Journal were accepted following the 
motion of Allan Weeks, 2nd David Vibert.
No business arising. 

Correspondence: 
1. Numerous newsletters from other clubs 

available on a front table. 
2. Advice from VicRoads about 2000 club permit 

renewals having recently been sent without 
logbooks.  VicRoads will be sending books to 
affected permit holders. 

3. Shepparton Council advice on bins for kerbside 
collection. 

4. Dept. of Gov. Services Sept. 6 emails about 
reform of Incorporation regulations, including – 

i. Commissioner for Better Regulation 
explanatory five page letter 

ii. Survey seeking club’s assessment of the 
reformed regulations by September 15 

iii. Regulatory Impact Statement : 62 pages 
prepared by Deloitte 

iv. Associations Incorporation Reformed 
Regulations : 70 pages 

v. This material will be considered at our 
September Committee meeting. 

Barry Croke moved, 2nd Robin Fletcher, the 
acceptance of the correspondence report. 

REPORTS: 
Treasurer’s Report
Peter Vibert tabled a five page report for the period 
Aug 8 – Sept 7.  He described the numerous 
transaction activities, mainly including receipts for 
membership, Swap sites, Swap sponsorship, catering 
for the Federation NW Tour, and of the October 
mystery rally totalling $12,800.  Expenses of some 
$7000 were associated with these activities and with 
routine expenses such as Journal and rates.  
Peter recommended acceptance of his report, 2nd Kris 
Healey, Carried.

Events s/c 
Club Captain, Leigh Johnston mentioned some 15 
events listed in the September Journal, especially the 
Social Day at clubrooms (16th), monthly run 
departing clubrooms at 9.30am for Winton and 
Glenrowan (20th) and the October 18/19 mystery 
rally. 

Rally Reports 
George Coad told about his visit to the historic race 
car events at Winton and his involvement, together 
with John Pettigrew, in a veteran motor bike rally 
over a week around Bundaberg to which they took 6 
machines. 

Catering  s/c
Julie Mahoney expressed the gratitude due to 
numerous people who made the catering exercise for 
the visit by Federation NW Rally participants 
possible.  Neil Rutherford elaborated on this and 
mentioned the special efforts from :  
  Julie Mahoney  Bev Brownley  
  Lorraine Threlfall Sue Agosta 
  Evie Boschetti  Bill Winters  
  Jenny Monteleone Robyn & Hugh MacFadyen 
  Alan Lavis  Lindsay Braybon 
  Jenni Blake  Lloyd & Kris Healey 
  Helen Paul  Jenny Grieve  
  Lea Grant Glenn & Annette Braybon 
  Cheryl Simpson Judy Bedford 

AOMC 
Alan Lavis spoke about the Ballarat country meeting 
for delegates that will be reported on in next month’s 
Journal. 

SWAP
Lloyd Healey provided an extensive briefing for 
members so that they can stage September 10 Swap 
meeting.  This included preparations commencing 
8am on September 9, organisational arrangements 
during Sept 10 and the cleanup program. 

Facilities s/c 
Greg Sutherland described the weed control and 
maintenance tidy-up recently achieved at a working 
bee in the club’s grounds. 

Social s/c 
Col Grace reiterated arrangements for Sept 16 Social 
Day and encouraged attendance. 

General Meeting Minutes
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GENERAL BUSINESS: 
1. Visits to Aged Care Facilities :  Barry Croke 

explained earlier contacts with these following 
member support for Heritage Vehicles being 
made available to display.  About 12 members 
indicated interest in a display at the Ave Maria 
(the first to initially indicate interest).  Barry will 
explore specific arrangements and inform 
members. 

2. Electrical safety : John Truman drew attention 
to a type of double adaptor that he found 
seriously overloaded.  He drew members’ 
attention to the danger, especially fire, of using 
adaptors for electrical equipment drawing 
bigger currents. 

Buy,Swap and Sell 
Col Grace mentioned that his MGB Roadster would 
be part of a special sale at his Violet Town home. 

Meeting closed at 9.05pm and adjourned to supper 
and member interaction. 

              Notes from the Committee meeting held on 
28th September 2023. 
 SWAP MEET

o Treasurer Peter gave a draft comparison 
between the 2022 and 2023 Swap Meets. 
This year’s was only slightly down on last 
year. The Term Deposit might be increased 
for next year in line with a small increase in 
site fees (unchanged since 2012).  

o Lloyd was very happy with how members 
helped out prior to the swap and how the day 
went overall. 

o Kris Healey was authorized to buy a 
“smarter” phone for Swap Meet use. 

 Peter will investigate how the Club can cover 
some of the costs of our delegates travelling to 
AOMC or Federation meetings. 

 The Catering Committee were authorised to : 
o investigate replacing the current domestic 

oven with a commercial unit, 
o investigate options for a shutter over the 

kitchen counter, 
o purchase a larger microwave oven, 
o purchase another food trolley. 

 The AGM is in November. The nomination form 
will be in the October Journal. Members to be 
encouraged to consider standing for a position. 

 New shelving is to be purchased for the 
containers. 

       On behalf of the Catering Committee, I would 
like to thank all those club members who have helped 
us over the past month with our catering activities, 
especially with the Federation N.W. Tour. We would 
particularly like to thank Judy Bedford, Jenni Blake, 
Lea Grant, Jenny Grieve, Robyn MacFadyen, Jenny 
Monteleone, Helen Paul and Cheryl Simpson, who 
made slices and/or casseroles to help us out. A big 
thank you also to Robyn and Hugh MacFadyen, 
Jenny Monteleone, and Neil Rutherford for your 
invaluable help with serving our visitors their meals. 
It was a very busy two days and we were extremely 
grateful for all your assistance. 
       Just for your information, the first night we 
served roast chicken or beef, with sticky date pudding 
or fruit salad and ice cream for dessert. The next day, 
we provided slices for morning tea, a salad roll and 
fruit tub for lunch and a variety of casseroles or 
lasagne, followed by apple crumble or fruit salad and 
ice cream for dinner. We are happy to report that we 
were given good feed-back about the variety of food 
and by all accounts, everyone enjoyed their meals.  
       The Swap Meet went off well, with lots of food 
sold and many happy customers. It was also pleasing 
to hear the positive feedback about the prices being 
good value for money. Again, there were many 
wonderful club members willing to give 100% 
preparing, cooking and serving food to the crowd of 
people in attendance. Thank you one and all for your 
marvellous efforts. 
       At our next meeting, we will be discussing the 
catering for the Christmas Party in December. 

Kind regards, 
Julie Mahoney

        Our November 9 Annual General Meeting 
signals the time when members can reflect on how 
their club is operating.   
        Please consider the possibilities on the 
nomination form enclosed with this month’s Journal.  
If you think you could make an input please ring a 
Committee member to explore what might be 
possible and then decide if you might nominate for a 
position.  Alternatively you may have already 
decided to nominate for a position. 

Nominations

Catering Notes

Committee Notes
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**Monthly Meeting, Clubrooms – 8:00pm Thursday 12th October 2023      
Masks and sanitiser are provided for those who need them. 

**Mystery Mid-Week Rally – 18th-19th October 2023 
For something a bit different this year, instead of a mystery weekend we are having a mystery 

mid-week.   This shall be held on Wednesday the 18th and Thursday 19th October.  
Names were taken at the July club meeting. Contact either Leigh, Hugh or Alan if you need 

to know more.  A deposit of $50 was required. 
To pay be EFT, use the club’s BSB 633 000 and Acct No. 136 625 076. 

**Ladies’ Lunch, Mooroopna – 20th  October 2023 
Our next Ladies’ Lunch will be at Bill and Beats, 106A McLennan St Mooroopna from 

11:30am on Friday 20th October. All club ladies welcome. Please call me on 0407-848 014 by 
Thursday 19th so I can confirm our booking.   Mary Apostol 

**Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – 21st October 2023 
Our next Social Day will be Saturday 21st October 2023, 10am-2pm.  

We will be having a BBQ so could  everyone please bring a salad to share. 
Looking forward to seeing you all there. 
Kind regards   Sandra 

Bay to Birdwood, Adelaide – 22nd October 2023 
This annual event has up to 1700 vehicles (up to 1993 models) travelling together 

from West Beach in Adelaide to the National Motor Museum in Birdwood, a distance of 
67km. The streets along the route are lined with spectators and the weather is usually 
great! Everyone should do it at least once.  Spaces are still available for pre-1950s. 

Details at the website https://baytobirdwood.history.sa.gov.au/

**Club Coffee Run, Murchison and Longwood – Wednesday 25th October 2023 
Our October coffee run will be to the Murchison bakery. After morning tea we will 

then head off to Longwood for lunch at the White Hart Hotel for those Club members who 
wish to. 

If you would like to travel as a group meet in the service road, opposite Mooroopna 
McDonalds at 9.45am for 10.00am departure. We shall then travel to Murchison via River Road. 

We will be taking numbers at the October meeting, alternatively you can ring Leigh, Hughie or Alan. 
We did this run 12 months ago and it was a fabulous day. 

Leigh Johnston 

Gateway to Gippsland Triannual Rally – 3rd-7th November 2023 
If you’re still considering going on this rally, you’d better get moving! Entry forms 

are available at the meeting and entries close on October 12.  
Further details are available from events@wgvrc.com.au or 0409-452 170 

**Annual General Meeting, Clubrooms – 8:00pm Thursday 9th November 2023      
A nomination form is included with this Journal. Nominations must be in to the 

Secretary seven days before the AGM, i.e. 2nd November. 

Bendigo National Swap Meet – 11th-12th November 2023 
At the showgrounds in Holmes Rd. Entry $15 from 6am Saturday,  

$5 from 7am Sunday, U-16 free.  Over 1700 sites. 
Info on sites 0427-446 660, general 0434-730 822, 
www.bendigoswap.com.au , info@bendigoswap.com.au

Coming Up (or not!)Coming Up 

??
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Chrysler Club  
Display Day 
9:30am-2:30pm   
$10 entry, kids free 
www.chryslerclubvic.org.au

Historic Commercial Vehicle Club 
Display Day 
9:30am-2:30pm   
$10 entry, U-14 free, camping $20 
Entry from 3pm on Saturday.

Yarra Glen Racecourse, 
12th November 2023 
Food stalls, children’s amusements, 
Outside vendors, live music. 
CHACA , Buick & Olds clubs too.

Veteran Car Club Annual Rally, Euroa – 17th-19th November 2023 
This year’s VCCA (Vic) Annual Rally will be based in Euroa and will feature: 

 Friday – a short shakedown run and movie night 
 Saturday – the Farmers’ Market, then via Murchison to Nagambie for lunch, 

                    Nagambie Museum then back to Euroa for the evening meal 
 Sunday – a pleasant drive to Ruffy then back to Euroa for lunch. 

See me at the club meeting for more details.   Brendan 

31st Rob Roy Historic & Classic Hillclimb, Christmas Hills – 19th November 2023 
Celebrating 100 years of MG, this event starts at 9:30am. Entry $10 single or $20 full 

car. Fully catered. Enquiries to Wayne 0412-339 934.  
Details at https://robroyhillclimb.com.au/

AOMC American Motoring Show, Scoresby – 19th November 2023 
To be held at Event Central, Caribbean Park, Scoresby. Display cars $15 in via 

Ferntree Gully Rd from 9am, spectators $8 in via Stud Rd from 10am. 
Details at www.aomc.asn.au/shannons-american-motoring-show   or 0473-832 277. 

23rd Annual Wangaratta Swap Meet, Showgrounds – 19th November 2023 
Sites are $20 and entry is from 5:30am (set-up is available from 3pm Saturday). 

Further details from wanglions@hotmail.com or Frank 0459-824 169. 

**GVMVDC Christmas Breakup and Concours, Grahamvale Primary School  
10am-4pm Sunday 10th December 2023 

Keep this date free for our annual Christmas Breakup and Concours. All members are 
welcome, don’t forget to shine up your best old car and bring it along. 

More details at the club meeting. 

Morris Register National Rally, Shepparton – 24th-29th April 2024 
Up to 150 cars are expected to attend this national rally in April next year. There 

will be a big display at the Vic Park Lake for the public to see them all.  
Details are on the club’s website at www.moreg.org.au

GT Falcon Nationals, Shepparton – March 2025 
Over 400 vehicles are likely to attend the GT Falcon Nationals in 2025. 

Can’t wait to see them! 
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Federation North West Tour, 27th August-2nd September 2023

The Tour started from the Marong Federation Picnic on 27th August, and visited 
Kerang (two nights), Swan Hill, Echuca and Shepparton (two nights) over the week.  

There were 36 cars, mostly with two people on board, ranging from a 1927 Amilcar to 
more modern and comfortable classics, including three towing period caravans. (The 
“Golden Oldies” Tour is a similar Federation rally for vintage vehicles, which is run 
each alternate year.)  

Entrants came from a wide area, including Ballarat, Bendigo, Melbourne, Sydney, and of course, GVMVDC 
Inc. The GVMVDC Inc. crew consisted of the Healeys, Johnstons, Grieves, Lindsay Braybon and Lavis’s. 

This report outlines some of the highlights of the Tour, rather than blow-by blow details. 

Kerang: After checking in to our motel, we were invited to a private museum in town; a collection of assorted 
household / farm / workshop items. And what a collection it was. There were thousands of items, mostly well 
restored. If it had brass, it was polished! - an excellent collection.  

Kerang is a modern, prosperous regional town, providing all of the services we take for granted. I have been 
driving past the clock tower in the main street for 50 odd years – it is the Kerang Memorial Clock Tower, 
built in 1933 in memory of the sports mistress of Kerang High School, who drowned in 1927 while conducting 
swimming lessons in the then swimming “pool” in the Loddon River. I will bet that you didn’t know that 
either?  

We had lunch at the Rotary/Kerang Car Clubrooms, hosted by the Kerang and District Vintage Motor Club. 
It was a nice lunch at a nice venue – well done.  

The Quambatook Heritage Working 
Machinery Museum has a great collection of 
vintage harvesters, headers and tractors, 
reflecting the rich grain and wool growing 
heritage of the area. The site is adjacent to the 
Tractor Pull arena which Quambatook is 
famous for. The town is also famous as the 
place where John Williamson
(singer/songwriter – “Mallee Boy”) grew up. 

Rally Report 

Peak hour in Quambatook! 
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The 40 km trip to Quambatook also showcased the 
“Car of the Tour” and its driver Colin Maginnity. 
The 1927 Amilcar C4 (think French Austin 7) is a 
1003 cc (those 3 cc make all the difference!) two-
seater “sporting car” with no side curtains or 
generator. The morning was cold and foggy, with 
Colin dressed like an eskimo and still shivering. The 
Amilcar completed all the runs, sitting on about 75 
kph. Well done, Colin. 

Barham-Koondrook – the highlight of our run to Barham was the Border Flywheelers Club Heritage 
Museum, which is housed in an old brick factory, complete with brick kilns (no longer working). A feature of 
the museum was the working (but not for us!) steam boilers and engines. There is also a good collection of 
tractors and farm machinery, and many good displays. 

Barham-Koondrook is also the home of “The Great Australian Squeeze” orange juice. The family-owned 
business grows oranges on an orchard at Barham, and juices and bottles them. We saw the fruit receival, juicing 
plant and packaging plant in Koondrook. The Great Australian Squeeze is great OJ, and is stocked in Safeway 
– we are back having OJ for breakfast now! 

Swan Hill: En-route to Swan Hill we called in to the Lake Boga Flying Boat Museum. The Catalina and the 
display of the war-time base is excellent. The morning tea they put on wasn’t bad either. 

From Swan Hill we headed out to Nyah West, to Ron Dehne’s Ford Tractor Collection. Lloyd and John 
were in heaven! Ron and Marilyn have over 120 tractors, mainly Fords and under cover. Ron also has some 
trucks and earthmoving equipment. It sounds like a hobby that got away from them? There is a sign in the 
lobby, I think quoting Marilyn: “Once we had money, now we have tractors.” They put on a good afternoon 
tea too. 

                        1927 
                AMILCAR 

“Once we had money, now we have tractors.” 
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On the run from Swan Hill to 
Echuca, we headed out to 
Benjeroop Hall, on the bank 
of the Loddon River, for 
morning tea (of course!).  
The Benjeroop area got a 
hiding in the October 2022 
floods, and also in 2011. It 
hasn’t really recovered, as a 
lot of the irrigation water has 
been sold out of the area, and 
once prosperous farms are 
now really just hobby farms. 

At the Hall, they have built a great working 
display of a restored Hornsby Gas Engine 
Irrigation Pump, which was imported over a 
century ago for irrigation on a NSW property. It 
consists of a 3 m high by 1.5 m cylindrical gas 
producer (remember gas producers on cars during 
the war?), a spark ignition engine (maybe 5 hp?) 
with a 10 tonne flywheel, driving a 20 inch 
Robinson centrifugal pump. To operate it 
required a steady supply of redgum firewood to 
produce gas. For display purposes, it is run on 
LPG.  

One of the Hall Committee members, who had restored 
the engine and built the display with a grant, demonstrated 
the starting and operation of the pump. What a fantastic 
effort from such a passionate group! 

After lunch in Cohuna, we took the scenic drive along Cohuna Island Road. After 50 years or so driving along 
the Murray Valley Highway, I have finally taken this delightful detour. 

Echuca: Dinner in Echuca was at “The Great Aussie Beer Shed and Heritage Farm Museum”. The beer 
can collection would have to be another hobby that ran away! It and the old farm equipment are a great display, 
and he makes a good presentation. 

The National Holden Motor Museum at Echuca had a great collection of Holdens of course, and an 
impressive air bag demonstration. 

The Echuca and District Vehicle Club put on a nice bbq lunch at their Rotary Park clubrooms, prior to our 
departure for Shepparton. 

0
Pumping up to 20Ml/day 
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Shepparton: Obviously, the GVMVDC Inc. crew had no problem securing motel accommodation here.  

Where do you take car clubs visiting Shepparton? 
MOVE, Southern Rod and Custom, Maskell’s 
Custom and Classics and Tim and Maree Harris’ 
petrol pump collection are a pretty good start.  

While we love these venues, they are even more 
impressive for visitors. Just the runs to visit them give 
a good picture of our region, particularly at this time 
of year. 

The Club Catering Committee catered for two dinners, a boxed lunch and breakfast. I might be biased 
(never!), but these meals were excellent; the best that we had on the tour. Well done caterers! 

While we are handing out bouquets, congratulations to Michelle and John Goddard from Kerang, and Lloyd 
and Kris Healey for organizing the excellent tour on behalf of the Federation. Michelle, you might remember, 
was the lovely lady on the till in Fred’s barbeque at the Swap. Lloyd and Kris also had something else on in 
September as well as running the Tour. So well done all! 

Alan Lavis 

Those who attended :    Federation Tour
Lindsay Braybon 1946 FORD  Super Deluxe V8 sedan
John and Jenny Grieve 1962 JAGUAR  3.4 Mk 2 sedan
Leigh and Lynne Johnston 1967 HOLDEN  HR Premier sedan
Lloyd and Kris Healey 1970 FORD  XW Falcon sedan
Terry Brennan and Chris 1975 MERCEDES-BENZ 280 sedan
Alan and Patricia Lavis 1997 BMW  Z3 roadster
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Club Coffee Run to Winton Wetland and Glenrowan – 20th September 2023 

There was a good roll up of members at the club rooms for our 
9:30 am departure. Unexpectedly, we had six of our members aboard 
motorcycles for the trip to the Winton Wetlands Cafe.  

We had a very pleasant drive travelling through Dookie and 
Goorambat, the countryside at present is looking glorious. There were 43 
of us for morning tea at the cafe, the staff at the cafe served us in a very 

efficient manner.  
41 of us then continued on to Glenrowan where we inspected the new Glenrowan Hub which has a 

dual purpose, one being the Tourist Information Centre and the second featuring informative displays of the 
Kelly gang and the Glenrowan siege. It is a very impressive building and no doubt cost a lot of money. 

We had lunch at the village hall cafe, again the staff there looked after us very well, food was also very 
good. Naturally, during the day there was lots of socialising between club members, I hope everybody enjoyed 
the day. 

Leigh Johnston 

Those who attended :  coffee Winton, G’rowan
Rob and Christine Pilcher 1954 CHEVROLET  Advance-Design pickup
Jenni Blake and Lyn Hawes 1957 MORRIS  Minor 1000 sedan
Ruth and Ross Organ 1962 SINGER  Gazelle 1600 sedan
Susan Borthwick and Pat Lavis 1962 HOLDEN  EJ Premier sedan
Tom and Joy Maher 1962 CHRYSLER  Valiant S Series sedan
Ken Cuthbert 1964 HOLDEN  EH Special sedan
Rob and Bev Asquith 1964 WOLSELEY  24/80 Mk II sedan
Peta McKenzie, David and Jan Vibert 1966 DAIMLER  2.5-litre V8 sedan
Charlie and Marg Anderson 1967 ALFA ROMEO  Giulia Sprint GT Veloce coupe
Leigh Johnston 1967 HOLDEN  HR Premier sedan
Helen and Dennis Paul 1972 FORD  XY Fairmont sedan
Graham and Marilyn Dicker 1975 TRIUMPH  2500TC sedan
Russell and Marlene Kerwin 1975 LEYLAND  Mini Clubman GT
George Coad 1975 SUZUKI  Rotary motorcycle
Peter Vibert and June Brewer 1976 TRIUMPH  Stag convertible
Brian Boschetti 1976 HONDA  CB750 K6 motorcycle
Peter Borthwick 1977 SUZUKI  TS 185 motorcycle
Alan Lavis 1986 BMW  K75C motorcycle
Terry Brennan 1988 BMW  K75S motorcycle
Judy and Bob Bedford 1991 TOYOTA  Cressida LX sedan
Greg Sutherland 1992 BMW  1000 Paris-Dakar motorcycle
Stephen and Joan Ritli 1993 MERCEDES-BENZ  SL500 coupe
Lynton Burkitt and John Dhosi 2006 MAZDA  MX-5 roadster
Fred and Elaine Williams 2017 JAGUAR  XJ8 sedan
Tim and Marie Harris Modern 

Rally Report 
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Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – Saturday 16th September 2023 

Our Saturday Social Day was held on September 16th 2023. 
We had a great turn up, I think the sun is definitely making a difference to our numbers.  

It was lovely to have Rod and Keith return to join us. 
We shared a lovely BBQ thanks to John and Les.    Many thanks to those that brought a 

salad or sweet and also contributions to the raffle table. 
Thanks to everyone making an effort to join us.  Looking forward to everyone joining us again next 

month. 
Kind regards,  

Sandra 

Rally Report 
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Dookie Military Vehicle Rally – 30th September 2023 
Every year we wait for this day. At 7am we rose to a wonderful morning 

and waited for family to arrive, then headed off. Traffic was quiet as many of the 
larger display vehicles arrived the day before (as it was a Public Holiday this year). 
We didn’t have the problems with pot holes as the council had fixed them.   

By 9am there was a wonderful display of Willys Jeeps, Land Rovers, very large military vehicles, 
motorbikes and horses, as well displays of military goods and a small swap meet.  

Last year the public numbers were big but this year it was down because it was grand final day. The 
weather started to get quite warm as the day went, we had lunch in the park then moved on to the Dookie 
Emporium, where there is a wonderful display of antiques, second-hand, Military goods, collectables, retro, 
vintage clothing, furniture, books etc. I even think there was a kitchen sink in there somewhere.  

It was a wonderful day catching up with friends and enjoying the displays, arriving home about 3pm. 
It would be nice to see our car club do a run on the day of the rally. 

Phame McCall 

Rally Report 



October 2023 

Page 16 

National Show and Shine, Euroa – 01st October 2023 
The weather was spot-on for a lovely day under the trees at Euroa’s Seven 

Creeks Park. 
About eight club members’ cars set off from the Kialla Central Hall to 

arrive at Euroa about 8:30am, where there was already a good crowd in attendance. 
During the day we found lots of other club members who had come from other locations. My final tally was 
27 vehicles – hopefully I didn’t miss any. 

The line-up of vehicles was, as usual, very impressive. Not too many veteran or vintage vehicles but 
lots of later classics, some obviously having had lots spent on them! The organisers estimate about 1000 cars, 
300 motorcycles and a crowd of about 8000. 

Another bonus for the day was the Neale Williams Band (an offshoot of Willie and the Dixons) playing 
rock and blues classics throughout the day – top stuff! 

Check out the Show and Shine’s Facebook page for photos and a video of the site a few days later – 
most of the park is flooded! https://www.facebook.com/EuroaShowandShine/

Another great show – not to be missed next year. 
Brendan Walsh 

Club members did pretty well in the trophy department – well done to all.  

Marg Stribling Memorial Trophy John Grieve 1962 JAGUAR  Mk 2 3.4 sedan
Best Holden Peter Borthwick 1966 HOLDEN  HR Premier sedan
Best Veteran Tim Harris 1910 BRITON  14hp roadster
Best Vintage 1931-1941 Ken Muston 1934 CHRYSLER  CB convertible sedan
Best 1960s Outfit Bill King

Rally Report 
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Those who attended :  Euroa
Tim Harris 1910 BRITON  14hp roadster
Ken Muston 1934 CHRYSLER  CB convertible sedan
Hugh MacFadyen and John Dhosi 1950 DODGE  Kingsway sedan
Peter Byrne 1954 HOLDEN  FJ sedan
George Coad 1958 HOLDEN  FE Special sedan
Rob and Bev Asquith 1959 WOLSELEY  6/99 sedan
Ray Mullins 1960 TRIUMPH  TR3A roadster
Alan Lavis 1961 TRIUMPH  TR4 roadster
John Grieve and Ken Anderson 1962 JAGUAR  Mk 2  3.4 sedan
George Coad 1963 LIGHTBURN  Zeta utility
Rob and Bev Asquith 1964 WOLSELEY  24/80 Mk II sedan
Les Williams  1964 HOLDEN  EH Premier sedan
Brendan Walsh 1965 JAGUAR  3.8 S sedan
Bill King 1965 FORD  Mustang hardtop
Fred Williams 1965 ALVIS  Three Litre TE21 drophead
Peter and Susan Borthwick 1966 HOLDEN  HR Premier sedan
John and Sandra Pozzobon 1966 FORD  Mustang coupe
Julie Mahoney 1969 FORD  XT Falcon GT sedan
Lloyd Healey 1970 FORD  XW Falcon sedan
Russell Kerwin 1975 LEYLAND  Mini Clubman GT
Lynn Tyrrell 1981 DATSUN  1200 utility
Denis Burr 1986 BMW  325e Baur cabriolet
Campbell Nightingale 1989 ALFA ROMEO  33 TI hatchback
Carolyn King 1991 FORD  EB Falcon GL sedan
Declan King 1994 FORD  ED Falcon XR8 Sprint sedan
Marilyn and Graham Dicker and Elaine Williams 2007 JAGUAR  XJ8 sedan
Bruce Hargrave 2019 VALLKREE  e-bike
Ross Smith Modern 

 1923 YORKSHIRE  steam wagon 

  Line-up of late-1950s FORD  

                  Customlines and Fairlanes 
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                             1913 OVERLAND  tourer                                         1923 ELLIOTT PAYNEHAM             and c1920 IXION   
                                       (from Tatura)                                                   motorcycle (built in Sth Aust)             motorcycle (UK) 

                            1930 FORD  Model A roadster                                                          1940 CHEVROLET  sedan 

 1954 HOLDEN  FJ sedan 

 1958 HOLDEN FE Special sedan 
        with 1963 LIGHTBURN  Zeta utility 

 1959 MG  A coupe 
                          1960 MG  A coupe 
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  1975 LEYLAND  Moke speedway racer 

  1982 FERRARI  308 GTB coupe 

  1987 PONTIAC  Fiero GT coupe 

             1960 CHEVROLET  Corvair sedan                           1964 WOLSELEY  24/80 Mk II sedan, 1959 WOLSELEY  6/99 sedan 
                     Rear engine, air-cooled. 

                               1970 FORD  XW Falcon sedan                                    1974 CITROEN  DS23 Pallas sedan     (Best in Show) 
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AOMC Delegates Meeting, Saturday August 26th, 2023 – Ballarat North 
There were 57 attendees (41 clubs), 2 visitors and 5 zoom attendees.   Chair:  Iain Ross, VP, AOMC 
Guest Speakers 
Nick Scarff.  A young enthusiast who is studying for a Degree in Design. His thesis is the marketing 
of early Jaguars in Australia. It will include a background on Brysons Industries who imported Jaguars in the 1960s, and 
highlight the lack of academic histories on automobiles. 
Wayne Drew, President of the Ballarat Light Car Club. Wayne gave a presentation on the club and club activities. Wayne 
showed some videos of various club events and some historic footage of racing at the racecourse pre-war. 
Correspondence. AOMC secretary Tony Hall reported on several items of correspondence relevant to clubs. 
 Incorporation Act information has been sent to clubs. AOMC have sought legal and accounting advice on the 

changes. Initially it looks like no effect for clubs, but we will notify of advice when it is received. 
 Cheque books are being phased out, with banks ceasing to issue replacement books from November 2023. Clubs 

need to transfer to digital banking, or organise some extra cheque books soon. 
Treasurer’s Report. Mark Fenton, AOMC Treasurer, reported that the AOMC finances are currently in a healthy 
position, and as of the end of July 2023 the AOMC Cash at Bank is $ 342,611. 
There are no areas of concern with respect to our ability to meet existing financial obligations while funding our strategic 
initiatives. 
With the end of the financial year for 2023 behind us, preparations are now underway to complete the financial reporting 
requirements for the upcoming November AGM, as well as to complete the Income Tax Returns for 2023. The 
requirements for tax reporting by NFPs were highlighted during the AOMC Management Seminar held in June, and 
efforts are being made to complete our own reporting in a way that potentially informs the preparation of reports by 
AOMC member clubs. Efforts are also being made to ensure any learnings from this process, as well as updates about the 
ATO changes to Income Tax Exemption reporting due in July 2024, can be shared in the form of additional targeted 
financial reporting seminars later in the year. This effort is ongoing. 
A new financial reporting component is now being trialled to help quantify the community benefit contributed by the 
AOMC. To be able to report significant community benefits in this way is useful to demonstrate the valuable contribution 
we make directly to the general community, and adds to our credentials as we engage with external parties in our advocacy 
role. In coming months AOMC member clubs will also be asked to provide data about their own activities so that we can 
improve the reporting of the community benefits of the whole heritage vehicle movement. Stay posted. 
VicRoads/Club Permit Scheme Report.  AOMC have received reports of renewals being sent out without permit books. 
VicRoads have been contacted on this issue, but no reply as yet. Daryl Meek added that this will affect several thousand 
CPS holders. VicRoads are aware of the issue and this is the third major issue with the contractor. Can be rectified by 
ringing or attending VicRoads branch.  
AOMC Events: 
* Shannons American Motoring Show – Sunday 19 November 2023 at Caribbean Park. 
* Festival of Motoring – Sunday 21 January 2024 at Cruden farm. 
* RACV British & European Motoring Show – Sunday 18 February at Yarra Glen Racecourse. 
* Florence Thomson Tour – 26-28 April. Based around Traralgon and touring the Gippsland region. 
* National Motoring Heritage Day – Sunday 19 May 2024. Looking to support various events around the state. 
AMHF Survey. The link for this has been circulated to clubs via email. AOMC were not privy to the questions in the 
survey, but feel it is an important enough project to be involved in. Clubs need to communicate to members and share the 
link to gain the widest response possible. Clubs who have not received the email can get it by emailing to AOMC secretary 
Tony Hall at:  secretary@aomc.asn.au
AOMC Seminars. Restoration and Club Management seminars have been held with good feedback from attendees. A lot 
of interest in ATO changes information from management seminar. 
Engine number records. AOMC holds approx. 5 million records pre 1984. Over the past 3 months, 25 searches have 
been conducted. 
Delegates reports / General business: 
Damian O’Doherty (Ballarat V&CCC) asked about the progress on insurance cover for small clubs. Tony Hall 
responded that a sub committee are working on this and have had several meetings with brokers. Work is still going on 
in the background and Tony is confident that an offer will be finalised in 2024 for the consideration of AOMC members. 
Damian also asked about the joint effort with VicFed. Tony responded that there is a joint working committee from both 
organisations who have met with VicRoads, with the promise of further regular meetings. The joint committee have 
drafted a shopping list of issues that were presented to VicRoads. There have also been regular meetings of representatives 
of AOMC and VicFed that have been very cordial and constructive. 

Iain Ross thanked delegates for attending, our guest speakers and especially thanked the Ballarat Vintage and Classic 
Car Club for hosting and catering the meeting. He declared the meeting closed at 2.45pm.

AOMC Meeting Notes 
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A big thank you to everyone for a great weekend, everyone pitching in and doing their best. Things 
ran smoothly. 

This year’s swap was a great success. We received lots of praise from site holders, despite the rain 
overnight and the early drizzle on Sunday morning as we opened the gates. But everything came together and 
ran smoothly. 

The only thing that disappointed me was that some members didn’t turn up to do their shift – it made 
finding a replacement difficult. A phone call to let me know that they were not available would have been 
helpful and I could have had their time covered. Thanks to the members who did extra to cover these people. 

Thank you again to everyone for helping – it was appreciated. To the Swap committee, what a great 
team. 

Cheers,  Lloyd 

Robyn MacFadyen was 
amongst the 40th Anniversary 
celebrations at Isabel Pearce 
Kindergarten in Orrvale. 

Shepp NEWS, 
19 Sept 2023 

Fantastic news 
from Formula 1 
with Oscar Piastri 
having his first 
podium finish, a 
third place at the 
Singapore Grand 
Prix. He is now in 
ninth place on the 
driver standings. 

Family members 
were in attendance, 
making it a very 
memorable 
weekend. 

Well done Oscar. 

2023 Swap Meet Report 

Social News 
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For HOLDEN EJ/EH or HD/HR  - Indicator cowling to suit an automatic.  
  EJ/EH were metal , HD/HR were plastic. 
  Peter Borthwick   0490-429 819 

For AUSTIN A30 sedan  - Right-hand side door lock. 
  Contact Col  0438-952 421

For 1938 DeSOTO - Internal door handle springs.  
  Either original or reproduction. 
  Any help appreciated. 
  Contact Peter  0428-207 203

For NISSAN Navara - Key pad outer shell to suit            
  2010 Navara D22 4x4 diesel 
  Contact Rob Morcom   0428-252 838 

For 1956 FORD F100  - bench seat.      Contact Greg  0411-614 224. 

For Valiant 265 Hemi  - Valve rockers and studs.     Contact Ted  0408-522 548. 

VOLKSWAGEN Beetle  - In need of restoration, but must be complete.    Contact Ron  0408-786 535 

Wanted

SHEPPARTON SWAP MEET SPONSORS 
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2015 HOLDEN  VF Calais sedan   - Registered 1EJ 2CE.   Full Calais trim, 
       Leather seats, etc 
       As new, one owner,  28,770km.      $30,000 negotiable. 
       Contact Bob  0409-809 564 

1946 JAGUAR - Mk IV 1.5-litre sedan.              
  Recently fully restored.  
  Contact Bruce for details. 

1922 OVERLAND - disassembled but close to complete. 
  Has two engines and gear boxes. 

$5000 ono.      
  Contact Bruce Spencer  0407-326 191 

1957-58 VAUXHALL - E Model. Complete, straight body panels, no rust. Original condition. 
  Running gear works well. Unregistered.    $1000 neg. 
  Contact George Coad  0488-583 161. 

For 1927 RUGBY  - Engine.    Contact Colin  0488-006 556.

Wheels from unknown vehicle               
Two of, size 205/65R15 94H 
Call Steve  0438-216 857 for details. 

 1951 MORRIS Minor MM two-door
     Side-valve model.  
     Original condition. 
     On Club plates  CH 4450 
     $POA    

Contact Jock 03-5866 2223 

Unknown parts 
- Acquired with Honda parts but not Honda.           
  Maybe English?   Contact Ian  0448-440 108 

Tyres - Ten  650x19         Six  700x18       Universal brand. 
  Never used, have been stored inside.      $110 each. 
  Some tubes and rim-liners available too. 
  Contact Taffy  0417-554 803 

1999 YAMAHA motorcycle  - R6 model.    $6000. 
  Contact Don Brisbane  0409-947 473 

For Sale
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DUX 25-litre hot water unit No longer required by the Club. 

Whiteboard 1.8x1.2m   Free to a member (if you’re quick!) 

Whiteboard 3.0x1.2m See Greg Sutherland at the next meeting. 

MOTORING BOOKS  Club members are reminded about the motoring books and magazines available for sale. 
The list was in the September Journal and most of the books are at the clubrooms, so check 
what you might like and see Hughie MacFadyen to talk price! 

1923 STUDEBAKER tourer 
- Part-restored.    
  Almost complete with plenty of spares. 
  Has been in the one family from new. 
  Only selling due to health issues. 
  Car is in Tungamah.       $negotiable
  Contact John or Rose  0431-105 244 

1965 FIAT  1500  - Driven regularly, may require some work for RWC. 
  Contact Bruce  0429-038 950 for information 

Log book covers with pen holder   - Hand stitched leather,  
       in a variety of colours.       
       Member price $10.  
       Contact Peter Borthwick   
 0490-429 819 

1969 MG B Mk I roadster 
- Very clean, tidy original condition 
  On Club Permit plates   $POA
  Contact Col   0438-952 421

Advertisements open to members and friends at no cost. Ads in for two months, unless sold earlier. Don't forget rego no and price.

For Sale
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2023
OCT 12            ** Club monthly meeting 8:00pm      

oct 15  Show Us Ya Wheels – Melville St, Numurkah   
8am-5pm, vehicles $10, entry $5, $2 kids 

OCT 18 - 19 ** Club Mystery Mid-Week Rally    
Details on p.6.   

oct 21    ** Saturday Social Day – Clubrooms    
Details on p.6. 

OCT 22  Bay to Birdwood Run – Adelaide  
Details on p.6.   Spaces still available for pre-1950s. 

oct 25   ** Club Coffee Run – Murchison and Longwood  
Details on p.6. 

NOV 3 - 7  Gateway to Gippsland Triannual Rally  
Entry form at club meeting, closing 12 October. 

Eric Bishop 0409-452 170, admin@wgvrcinc.com.au

nov 9             ** Club Annual General Meeting, clubrooms 8:00pm 
Nomination forms included 

NOV 11 - 12  Bendigo Swap Meet – Showgrounds 
Saturday $15 from 6am, Sunday $5 from 7am, U-16 free. 

www.bendigoswap.com.au  Enquiries 0434-730 822 

NOV 17 - 19  Veteran Car Club Annual Rally – Euroa  
Details on p.7 and at https://veterancarclub.org.au/

NOV 19  Chrysler Club Display Day – Yarra Glen Racecourse 

 Historic Commercial Vehicle Club Display Day  
Details on p.7. 

NOV 19  Wangaratta Swap Meet – Showgrounds 
Details on p.7. Site bookings to Frank 0459-824 169 

NOV 19  Rob Roy Historic and Classic Hillclimb – Smiths Gully 
Details at https://robroyhillclimb.com.au/

NOV 19  American Motoring Show – Caribbean Park 
Details on p.7 or 0473-832 277 

NOV 24 - 26  Geelong Revival – waterfront  
Details at https://geelongrevival.com.au/

NOV 26  Maldon Swap Meet – Racecourse  
Sites $25 6am (can set up Saturday), entry 7am $5, kids free.  

Over 400 sites. For details text Mark on 0414-244 842 

DEC 10             ** Club Christmas Breakup and Concours, Grahamvale Primary 
Details on p.7 

2024
JAN 21  AOMC Festival of Motoring – Cruden Farm, Langwarrin 

Details at www.aomc.asn.au  or 0473-832 277 

MAR 10  VDC Yarra Glen Swap Meet – Racecourse   
Sites 6:30am $25, Entry 7:30am $10, U-12 free. 

Details yarraglenswap@vdc.org.au or Iain 0473-832 277 

MAR 14 - 17  Veteran Car Club 1&2 Cylinder Rally – Echuca  
Details coming at https://veterancarclub.org.au/

MAR 30 - 31  Federation Picnic – Wunghnu   
Details coming at www.federation.asn.au/calendar-of-events 

APR 24 - 29 Morris Registers 24th National Rally – Shepparton 
See details at www.moreg.org.au

SEP 8 ** Shepparton Swap Meet – Showgrounds  
Details at www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html

2025
MAR  GT Falcon Nationals – Shepparton   
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Driver’s Calendar
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 Engine reconditioning 
 Heavy duty machining 
 Cylinder block machining 
 Crankshaft / camshaft grinding 

16 CAMPBELL ST., SHEPPARTON 
Ph: (03) 5821 9016  or  (0488) 928 265 
Email:  shepparton@hmgem.com.au 

Web:     www.hmgem.com.au  
(formerly Delta Automotive) 

     BRAYBONS 
  AUTOMOTIVE 
      REPAIRS 

QUALIFIED “A” GRADE MECHANICS 

SERVICE AND REPAIRS 
TO ALL MAKES AND MODELS OF CARS 

TRUCKS AND TRACTORS 

38 NELSON ST 
NUMURKAH VIC. 3636. 

Lindsay 0477-087 997 
Glenn     0477-081 996

drives for 
industry 
pty. ltd. 

44 OLD DOOKIE RD, SHEPPARTON  VIC  3630

           PHONE: (03) 5822 2988
           FAX:                   (03) 5821 7139 
           EMAIL:            sales@dfi.com.au 
Specialising in . . . 
 INDUSTRIAL DRIVE DESIGNS & COMPONENT SUPPLY 

For After Hours Service Phone . . . 
Glen Wilson – 0408 802 638     Mick Dunne – 0409 956 434 

 “        “WE SERVICE YOUR INDUSTRY”          ”

This space is available. 

Preference given to Club members 
and car-related businesses. 

Please contact the Editor for details. 

• Pneumatics • Plastics • Conveyors • Belting 

• Bearings • Pulleys • Mech. Seals • Sprockets -

• Seals • Belts • Speed 
Reducers • Chains 


